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Residents Recycling Newsletter – November 2020 

Welcome 

On August 3rd 2020, Brentwood Borough Council launched a new scheme for the 

collection of paper and cardboard, and cans and plastic.  We said goodbye to the 

single use orange plastic sacks, and hello to two new reusable bags instead.  

The scheme has now been running for over 3 months, and we would like to take the 

opportunity to say a big THANK YOU to all of the residents who have worked hard to 

adapt to the scheme and make it a success.  Your hard work really does pay off.  

This newsletter brings you the latest updates and information on recycling in our 

borough. 

 

Thank you for your efforts! 

(Design note - infographics of tonnages + environmental benefits)  

Each month you are recycling on average: 

250 tonnes paper and card – that’s enough to: 

• fill a football stadium or 7 double decker buses!  

• save 4,250 trees 

• save 1,000,000 Kilowatts of energy 

• save 5,000 gallons of oil  

• save 1,750,000 gallons of water. 

65 tonnes cans and plastic – this includes: 

• 600,000 steel cans – 213 times the height of the Eiffel Tower or from 

Brentwood to the Suffolk border. 

• 5 tonnes of aluminium can save enough energy to run a fridge for 8 years! 

• 50 tonnes of recycled plastic can make 1,000,000 bottles! 

350 tonnes glass – that’s enough to:  

• make 1,400,000 bottles or jars 

• glass can be recycled over, and over again! 

800 tonnes garden waste – that’s enough to: 

• make 120,000 kg compost 

• reduce harmful greenhouse gas emissions. 

• save up to 180,000 kg of CO2 emission 

180 tonnes food waste – that’s enough to: 

• produce 150 tonnes of digestate which can be used as fertiliser and soil 

improver 
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Making your recycling count 

The new recycling scheme is proving hugely successful in improving the quality of 

dry recyclables collected, ensuring more material is sent to the processors for 

recycling.  Levels of contamination remained below 2% for the first three months of 

the new scheme.  Contamination in the orange sacks often reached as high as 10% 

and included items ranging from wood to nappies. 

We needed to reduce this to stop these items spoiling the rest of the recycling we 

collect.  Removing these items also increases the value of the recycling by making it 

more appealing to processors and, therefore, enables us to generate an income.  

 

Your recycling not only has environmental value, it has financial value too! 

Latest figures forecast that the separation of your paper & card and cans & plastic 

will save the Council £180,000 a year. This income will help bridge the Council’s 

£1m funding gap and is vital to enabling us to continue providing our services to you.     

 

A reminder on what can be recycled 

Calendar lists items. (Design note - image focussed) 

If the crews find items in your bags that shouldn’t be there, they may be unable to 

empty it and leave a ‘Sorry to leave you sticker’. 

This is because putting the wrong thing in your recycling sacks can: 

• Spoil a whole lorry load of recycling 

• Be dangerous to the people who sort it 

• Damage the machinery at the sorting facility 

• Waste taxpayer’s money 

Why no plastic bags? 

This is determined by the MRF (Materials Recovery Facility).  Plastic films present a 

number of technical challenges, such as becoming entangled in equipment and 

causing blockages.  Outlets and markets for these materials are also not as 

developed as those for high value hard rigid plastics. However, we have been 

assured that the contractor regularly reviews this material stream with a view to 

accepting it in the future.  

Please seal your bags! 

It is really important to seal the bags you put out for emptying. This is because the 

moisture levels of the ‘paper and card’ must be low to ensure the material can be 

fully processed.  This is a challenge at this time of year, but with your help in using 

the velcro flap on the bags, we should not have any issues. 
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Latest News 

Small Bags  

The blue recycling bags for paper and card are now available in a smaller version. 
The smaller bags are aimed at helping those who have difficulty managing the larger 
sacks. To order a small blue bag, please contact 01277 312500. A smaller version of 
the white bag, for cans and plastics, will be available soon 
 

Do you receive a communal recycling collection? 

We are working hard to change all communal areas over to the new recycling 
scheme. This is a rolling programme which we hope to conclude as soon as possible 
in the New Year.  The main reason for this is that the existing stock of bins are being 
re-used, in an effort to promote re-use and to make the costs of this element of the 
project manageable. 

The Deputy Operations Manager meets with managing agents to ensure that full 
agreement is reached in terms of what we can provide to help their residents. 

 

Please don’t give to landfill this Christmas! 

Did you know that waste increases by around 30% over the Christmas period? 

Why not try and reuse as much as possible this Christmas?  Cards or wrapping 

paper could be upcycled to gift tags, or decorations! 

If you can’t reuse, you can recycle: 

• Christmas cards (without glitter) 

• Christmas trees 

• Food waste inc. turkey carcass  

• Glass bottles and jars 

• Cardboard boxes (please flatten) 

Please avoid these things, as they can’t be recycled: 

• Plastic packaging 

• Wrapping paper 

• Glittery Christmas cards 

 

Your waste collections over the Christmas period 

There are some changes to your waste and recycling collections over the festive 

period.  Please refer to your calendar for information on when your collections are 

taking place.  

Please note that collection of garden waste is suspended from 25 Dec 2020 to 8 Jan 

2021. 



Appendix B 
 
 

 

From 9 Jan, you can present your Christmas tree for recycling on 

your garden waste collection day.  Please ensure it is placed clearly visible on the 

kerbside.  You do not need to attach a garden waste sack.  

The festive opening hours for the Civic Amenity sites are: 

• Coxtie Green – Closes 1pm Christmas Eve and New Year's Eve.  Closed all 
day Christmas Day, Boxing Day and New Year's Day 

• Mountnessing - Closes 1pm Christmas Eve and New Year's Eve.  Closed all 
day every Tuesday, Christmas Day, Boxing Day and New Year's Day 

 

 

 


